From: <u>Matthew Rooke</u>
To: <u>Hornsea Project Three</u>

Subject: RE: Adequacy of Consultation request - Orsted/Hornsea Project Three

Date: 22 May 2018 11:07:22

Your ref: EN010080

FAO Kay Sully

Further to your e-mail to me dated 14 May 2018 in which you requested confirmation from Broadland District Council about the adequacy of the pre-submission consultation which has been undertaken by the developer in respect of the above proposal.

I note that you have asked for the Council's opinion on whether the developer has complied with the following duties:

- -Duty to consult Planning Act 2008 (as amended) section 42
- -Duty to consult the local community Planning Act 2008 (as amended) section 47
- -Duty to publicise Planning Act 2008 (as amended) section 48

I can confirm that before the start of the consultation exercise I was asked for my comments on the proposed consultation approach which was undertaken as proposed. I received copies of the developers detailed newsletters through the consultation phase which included information about the project and set out the details of the many local exhibitions that have been held along the cable route. I attended a number of their local exhibitions in the District where full and clear information on the proposals was displayed, a large number of officers from their development team attended the exhibitions and were willing to guide and answer questions from members of the public. I have also been invited to a number of officer meetings when detailed updates have been provided on the consultation material, summaries of comments received and the next stage of the consultation phase/DCO submission has been explained.

Therefore on behalf of the District Council I consider that the developers have complied with the required duties to consult, duty to consult the local community and the duty to publicise within our District area as set out above.

Please contact me if you require any further comments in this respect.

Regards

Matthew

Matthew Rooke

West Area Planning Manager Broadland District Council Tel: 01603 430571
matthew.rooke@broadland.gov.uk
www.broadland.gov.uk

Planning Application fees increased on Wednesday 17th January 2018. The new fees apply to all applications received on or after this date.

This email and any attachments are intended for the addressee only and may be confidential. If they come to you in error you must take no action based on them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone. Please advise the sender by replying to this

email immediately and then delete the original from your computer. Unless this email relates to Broadland District Council business it will be regarded by the council as personal and will not be authorised by or sent on behalf of the council. The sender will have sole responsibility for any legal actions or disputes that may arise. We have taken steps to ensure that this email and any attachments are free from known viruses but in keeping with good computing practice, you should ensure they are virus free. Emails sent from and received by members and employees of Broadland District Council may be monitored.

From: Hornsea Project Three [mailto:HornseaProjectThree@pins.gsi.gov.uk]

Sent: 14 May 2018 17:02 To: Matthew Rooke Cc: Hornsea Project Three

Subject: Hornsea 3 Adequacy of Consultation

Dear Sir/Madam

Please see attached letter. The deadline for any response is 28 May

Yours faithfully

Hornsea Project Three Team 3D Eagle The Planning Inspectorate Temple Quay House Temple Quay Bristol BS1 6PN

Email: <u>HornseaProjectThree@pins.gsi.gov.uk</u>

Helpline: 0303 444 5000

Web: www.planningportal.gov.uk/planninginspectorate (Planning

Inspectorate casework and appeals)

Web: www.planningportal.gov.uk/infrastructure (Planning Inspectorate's

National Infrastructure Planning portal)

Advice may be given about applying for an order granting development consent or making representations about an application (or a proposed application). This communication does not however constitute legal advice upon which you can rely and you should obtain your own legal advice and professional advice as required.

A record of the advice which is provided will be recorded on the Planning Inspectorate website together with the name of the person or organisation who asked for the advice. The privacy of any other personal information will be protected in accordance with our Information Charter which you should view before sending information to the Planning Inspectorate.

Correspondents should note that all communications to or from the

Planning Inspectorate may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for lawful purposes.

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the

| S | /S | tem | manager. |
|---|----|-----|----------|
| | | | |

This footnote also confirms that this email message has been scanned by Websense Email Security Gateway for the presence of computer viruses.
